
Code Enforcement Report 
March 2015 
 
I testified before the House Rules Committee on behalf of House Bill 2208. Two other 
Code Enforcement Officers also testified. I heard on March 30th that the House Rules 
Committee had passed HB 2208 with a Do Pass Recommendation. HB 2208 now goes to 
the full House. 
 
I enjoyed two weeks on the Olympic Peninsula. The fishing wasn’t that great, but the 
change of pace was much needed. 
 
My eye situation keeps on improving. My next eye appointment isn’t until the end of 
May. I am hoping to get permanent progressive glasses at that time. 
 
In addition to my regular rounds, I addressed the following issues: 
 
- Did some research on vacation rentals represented by Air BnB. 
 
- Testified before the House Rules Committee in Salem in favor of House Bill 2208. 
 
- Checked and filled dog bag dispensers. State Parks returned the dispenser they took 
down on Yachats Ocean Road. I’ll find a new location for it. 
- Report of dead seal on beach west of W 4th St and Ocean View Drive. Notified State 
Parks and Fire Department. 
 
- Attended City Council work session. 
 
- Attended City Council meeting. Dismissed early for trip to the Olympic Peninsula. 
 
-Call from resident about multiple vehicles at vacation rental. Called the Agent. Assured 
the vehicle would be moved. 
 
Call from resident regarding real estate signs being posted on City’s Stop Sign. Advised 
to take them down or I would do it on my return. 
 
Checked on property on Lemwick Lane. Property still needs some clean up. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Donald W. Niskanen 
Code Enforcement Officer 


